
               
 

               
 
 
 
March 23, 2020 
 
 
The Rt. Hon. Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister of Canada 
pm@pm.gc.ca 
 
Hon. Scott Moe 
Premier of Saskatchewan 
Chair, Council of the Federation 
premier@gov.sk.ca 
 
 
Dear First Ministers: 
 

Re: Protecting and supporting Canada’s health-care providers during COVID-19 
 
Given the rapidly escalating situation both globally and in our country, we know that the health and 
safety of all people and health-care providers in Canada is uppermost on your minds. We appreciate the 
measures that have been taken by all levels of government to minimize the spread of COVID-19. 
However, we must ensure those working directly with the public, including physicians, nurses, 
pharmacists, and social workers, are properly protected and supported, so that they can continue to 
play their role in the response.  
 
First and foremost, we urge all levels of government to put measures in place to ensure the personal 
protective equipment that point-of-care providers require to deliver care safely throughout this 
outbreak is immediately deployed and ready to use. Coordinated measures and clear, consistent 
information and guidelines will ensure the appropriate protection of our health-care workforce.  
 
Given the increased pressure on point-of-care providers, we ask that all governments support them by 
providing emergency funding and support programs to assist them with childcare needs, wage losses 
due to falling ill or having to be quarantined, and support of their mental health needs both during and 
after the crisis has subsided.  
 
We also expect all governments to work together to provide adequate, timely, evidence-based 
information specifically for health-care providers. Clear, consistent and easily accessible guidance will 
enable them to do their jobs more efficiently and effectively in times of crisis. This can and should be  
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done on various easily accessible platforms such as online resources, an app, or through the creation of 
a hotline.  
 
We know there will be challenges in deploying resources and funding, particularly around the supply of 
personal protective equipment. We ask that you consider any and all available options to support 
health-care providers through a coordinated effort both during and following this crisis. Our 
organizations look forward to continuing to work with you in these difficult times. If there is anything we 
can do to help your teams, you need only ask. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Claire Betker, RN, MN, PhD, CCHN(C) 
President, Canadian Nurses Association 
president@cna-aiic.ca  
 
Jan Christianson-Wood, MSW, RSW 
President, Canadian Association of Social Workers 

 

ᑭᓇᓈᐢᑯᒥᑎᐣ kinanâskomitin (I’m grateful to you) 
Lea Bill, RN BScN 
President, Canadian Indigenous Nurses Association 
president@indigenousnurses.ca 
 
Sandy Buchman, MD, CCFP(PC), FCFP 
President, Canadian Medical Association  
sandy.buchman@cma.ca   
 
Christine Hrudka, BSP, ICD.D 
Chair, Canadian Pharmacists Association 
 
 
 cc: Members of the Council of the Federation 
  Members of the Cabinet Committee on COVID-19 
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